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Dear friends, 

 

Thanks to everyone who came to attend our October  

program, and special thanks to Julia Brown and her team at 

Mayflower for bringing James Kibbie to town and hosting a 

wonderful music series. As we enter November, the holidays 

aren’t far away, so if we have time between planning and 

playing programs for our own institutions, now is the time to 

plan which events we’d like to attend around the city (like 

the annual New Year’s Eve concert at Central Reformed 

Church which is cosponsored by our chapter).  

 

This month, I invite you to the Annamae Rotman Young  

Organists Competition. The Grand Rapids AGO Chapter does 

a great job supporting educational and performance oppor-

tunities for students and young professionals. I hope you can 

attend and show your support for our local young organists. 

The competition will be held on Monday November 4 at 7pm 

at Park Church. 

 

Lastly, if you have not yet picked up your member directory, 

we will have them available at Park Church before and after 

the competition. 

 

Sincerely, 

Matthew Jakubisin, Chapter Dean 
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Schedule of Programs 2024-2025 
 

 
Monday, November 4, 2024,  7:00 p.m. 
Annamae Rotman Young Organists Competition 
First (Park) Congregational Church 
10 East Park Place NE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503 
 
 
Sunday, December 31, 2024, 7:30 p.m. 
New Year’s Eve Concert 
Central Reformed Church 

10 College Avenue N.E. 

Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

Christopher Houlihan, Organ 

 
Sunday, January 19, 2025, 3:00 p.m.  
Member Recital 
Calvin Christian Reformed Church 
700 Ethel St. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49506 

 
 
February Program to be announced 
 

 
Sunday, March 9, 2025, 4:00 p.m. 
First Presbyterian Church 
508 Franklin Street 
Grand Haven, MI 49417 
Young Artist Recital: Sarah Simko 

 
 
 
Friday, May 16, 2025, 7:00 p.m. 
LaGrave Avenue Christian Reformed Church 
107 LaGrave Avenue, SE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503  
Caroline Robinson Organ Recital 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Monday, November 4, 2024,  7:00 p.m. 

Annamae Rotman Young Organists Competition 
First (Park) Congregational Church 

10 East Park Place NE 

Grand Rapids, MI 49503 
The Annamae Rotman Young Organist Competition was founded in 2013 by Dr. Richard Rotman in honor of his mother and is an annual 

competition.  We thank him for his generous support of young organists. 
Eligibility – A competitor must be 24 years of age or under as of August 1 of the competition year and be a resident of Kent County, MI or 

any county adjacent to Kent County and/or a resident student attending a junior high school, senior high school, college, or university in 

Kent County or any county adjacent to Kent County (Ottawa, Muskegon, Newaygo, Montcalm, Ionia, Barry, or Allegan Counties) 
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NOVEMBER 2nd | LINEAGE 
 
A Journey Through Musical Heritage 
Experience a rich tapestry of vocal traditions in our upcoming concert, Lineage. This 
program traces the fascinating evolution of choral music, from the ancient simplicity of 
Gregorian chant to the robust harmonies sung by early American colonists. Explore the 
powerful legacy of African American vocal music, from spirituals to the innovative har-
monies of modernists Zanaida Robles, Ayanna Woods, and Derrick Skye. 
 
As a special treat, we’re thrilled to welcome guest choirs from Allendale and Northview 
High Schools, showcasing the next generation of vocalists. Their youthful energy will 
blend with our professional ensemble, creating a multi-generational celebration of cho-
ral artistry. 
 
Join us for an evening that not only honors our musical roots but also looks to the fu-
ture, demonstrating how these diverse vocal lineages continue to inspire and influence 
choral music today. 

 

November 2nd 7:30pm 
First United Methodist Church 

227 Fulton Street East 
Grand Rapids 

 

BUY TICKETS 

https://www.voxgr.com/event-details-registration/lineage-a-journey-through-musical-heritage
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Member News from  

The American Organist 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Southern Illinois member Doris Anderson, organist at Zion United 
Church of Christ, with recitalist Owen Tellinghuisen (photo: Chet 

Hemstreet) 

 

Southern Illinois. Feb. 11, the chapter held its first 

hymn festival at Zion United Church of Christ in 

Marion, with more than 80 people in attendance. 

The festival was led by Owen Tellinghuisen, winner 

of the 2023 AGO/Quimby Great Lakes Regional 

Competition for Young Organists. He inspired those 

in attendance in multiple ways: improvising all of 

the hymn introductions, playing multiple harmonies 

with the verses, and making the organ sound like it 

had been resurrected to new life. Tellinghuisen also 

spoke about the value of scholarship programs and 

how he had benefited from them. He encouraged 

attendees to believe that organ playing will thrive, 

giving as an example the 30 organ performance ma-

jors at Indiana University, where he is a student. On 

Saturday, when Tellinghuisen began practicing at 

the church, he realized that the bench was too low 

for his six foot-plus frame. Friends with a wood-

working shop were called and asked if they could 

cut two boards to put under each side of the bench, 

which they did. On Sunday after the program, the 

boards were passed around so that people could 

write their well-wishes for the performer. The hymn 

festival raised over $500 for the chapter's scholar-

ship program. Jane Otte 

FIRST (PARK)  
CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

10 EAST PARK PLACE 
GRAND RAPIDS, MI 49503 

 
 

MUSIC AT MID-DAY 
 

November 5  
 Julia Brown, organ 

 
November 12 

Roger McNaughton, piano 
Steve Anvizino, bass 

Charlie Hoats, drums 
 

November 19 
Rive Rogues - Dixieland Band 

 
November 26 

Karen Albert and Schyler Claypool 
Alto and Soprano 

 
December 3 

Caledonia Choralaires 
Kara Stevens, conductor 

 
A free community concert series on  

Tuesdays in downtown Grand Rapids 
 

All concerts begin at 12:15 pm  
and are free of charge 

 
Lunch is $7.00 per person and is 

Served from 11:15 to 1:15 
 

https://parkchurchgr.org/concerts/ 

https://parkchurchgr.org/concerts/
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